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Email: 

SFX1662@gmail.com 

Facebook: St Francis Xa-

vier Church and New-

towne Manor House His-

toric District 

Webpage:  

stfrancisxavierchurch.org 

Phone: 301-475-9885 

Fax: 301-475-5662 

St. Francis Xavier Church 

(Newtowne) 

21370 Newtowne Neck 
Road 

Leonardtown, MD 20650  

 

Local historian to speak about “The Newtown 

Hundred and the Colonial Catholic Church” 
On October 1st 

Peter Himmelheber was born in Falls Church, VA in 1939. His fam-

ily moved to St. Mary’s County in the early 1940s.  He attended pa-

rochial schools and was among the first to graduate from Ryken High 

School.  Pete attended St. Mary’s Seminary and completed his bache-

lor’s degree at the University of Maryland in 1962.  He served as an 

officer in the U. S. Navy followed by a career in civil service as an 

electrical engineer at NESEA, St. Inigoes, MD.  Pete is married to the 

former Lillian Fenwick and is the father of four daughters and grand-

father of seven.  Pete is retired and his current interest is history, 

which has led to land records research and volunteering at Historic 

Saint Mary’s City, Sotterley Plantation and the Saint Mary’s County 

Historical Society.  In 2011, Pete received the 

“Cross Bottony” award from Historic Saint 

Mary’s City for his volunteer effort there. 

Pete also sits on the Historical Society’s Edi-

torial Committee for their quarterly publica-

tion, Chronicles of Saint Mary’s.  Other hob-

bies include blacksmithing, coopering, bodg-

ing, metal casting and computer program-

ming.  See his website www.radnorforge.com 

 
 

Fr. Rory T. Conley is the pastor of St. Mary's Church in 

Bryantown as well as the Historian for the Archdiocese 

of Washington. 

 

He earned his doctoral degree in Church History at the 

Catholic University of America in 1996. He is a past 

president of the Catholic Historical Society of Wash-

ington and he is on the Board of Directors of the St. 

Mary's County Historical Society.  Fr. Conley is the 

author of numerous articles for the Chronicles of St. 

Mary’s. 

 Calendar: 

 October 1, 7 pm ; Peter 

Himmelheber presentation on 

“The Newtown Hundred and 

the Colonial Catholic Church” 

 October 6 , 5:30,  Parish Picnic, 

Hamburgers and hot dogs 

provided by the KOC.  Bring a 

side dish.  Movie at 7:15 and 

Fireworks at 9:00. 

 October 29, 7 pm; Reverend 

Rory Conley presentation on “ 

Religious Practice Among Colo-

nial Catholics.” 

 November 12, 7 pm, Dennis 

Pogue to speak  on “Revealing 

St. Francis Xavier: Archaeologi-

cal Investigations at the Manor 

and Church, 1981-82” 

Headlines 

Father Conley to speak about “Religious Practice 

Among Colonial Catholics” 
On October 29th 
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